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EVMTFC (East Valley Model T Ford Club) 
Website:   evmtfc.com  Be sure to check our website often for new and updated information. 

 

Officers/Contact Information: 

Ken Henry, President (Board Member);  480-839-1716.  ken_cher@cox.net 

Tom Hoverson, Vice President/Membership (Board Member);  602-292-3921.  tom1757@aol.com 

Kae Allen, Secretary (Board Member); (480) 374-4320 .  kaeallen@hotmail.com 

Dave Veres, Treasurer (Board Member);  480-897-2209.  davidveres@aol.com 

Ken Henry, Immediate Past President;  480-839-1716.  ken_cher@cox.net 

 

Other Assignments: 

Jan Peterson, Health & Welfare/Smiley Person;  480-969-0695.  janpeterson@interwrx.com 

Ruthann Elms, Tour Chairman; 480-831-0835.  elms1961@yahoo.com 

Steve Nissle, Newsletter Editor;  480-226-6883.  stevenissle@gmail.com 

Jeff Henry, Web Master;  (480) 888-6349.   jhenry123_321@yahoo.com 

 

Membership Dues:  Dues are $20 per year and include all family members.  Please make payment by check 

payable to East Valley Model T Ford Club.  Submit application in person at any member meeting or mail it to:  

David Veres, Treasurer, EVMTFC, PO Box 24502, Tempe AZ  85285. 

Applications for membership in the EVMTFC may be printed from the website at evmtfc.com, or obtained 

from any current member or from the Vice President/Membership Chairman. 

 

Newsletters:  We e-mail our monthly newsletter, Runningboard News, which also can be viewed on our 

website.  All articles, photos and information for the upcoming newsletter is due to the Editor by the 26th of the 

month. 

Members Cars (Our T’s): 

Steve Nissle can take a photo of your T...contact Steve if you are interested.   

Dave Veres can put a photo of your T on our website.  Send him a photo of your T. 

 

MTFCA (Model T Ford Club of America):  The EVMTFC is affiliated with, and is a chapter of, the MTFCA, 

a national and international organization.  Membership is strongly encouraged.  As a chapter of the MTFCA, at 

least 50% of our members must be members of the national club to keep our free liability insurance.  Our club is 

doing very well in this regard, as almost all of our members belong to the national club. 

Membership in the MTFCA includes all the privileges of the Club, including six issues of the Vintage Ford and 

one voting ballot per member-family for election of the Club’s Board of Directors.  Annual dues are $40.  

Lifetime Memberships are available.  Payment may be made by check, credit card or PayPal. 

Are your MTFCA dues paid up?  If your MTFCA member number is not listed on the roster, please call the 

President or the Treasurer with the number.  The number is shown on your mailing label when you receive your 

Vintage Ford magazine. 

The Model T Ford Club of America    Model T Museum 

PO Box 126, Centerville IN  47330-0126   309 N 8th St 

Phone:  765-855-5248    Fax:  765-855-3428   Richmond IN  47374        

E-mail:  admin@mtfca.com           

Website:  www.mtfca.com 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 

                                                                                
 
It’s starting to feel like Fall and our Winter visitors are starting to flow into the valley. What a great time to be in the 

valley! Let’s get those Model T’s out, gassed up and on the road. Everyone, get prepared as we have planned a fun packed 

Winter, so stay tuned, get to our monthly meetings and get involved! 

 

Welcome to our newest members! Frank  Ross and his wife, Suk Hi  

 

Here’s my update on the November 12
th

 Veterans Day Parade… 

 

I am still working with the parade coordinator on Veterans that may ride with us. Please let know if you have 

room in your cars, for some well deserved veterans to ride along.  

All you veterans, display the flag of your service. If you have a flag of your service, lets display them. 

Veteran’s Day parade (Downtown Mesa) November 12 @ 10:00 am - 1:00 pm 

The club will be meeting at the Bashas’ parking lot on the South west corner of Brown and Mesa Dr. at 

8:30 am. From there we will travel together to the registration tent. 

The club should arrive at 9:30 am. at the staging area. Please plan to arrive at 8:30am Upon arrival, travel south 

on Center Street. EVVP Staff wearing orange and yellow traffic control vests will meet you at the Registration 

Tent. This is where all vehicles will be checked for registration, title & license along with receiving their 

staging number, and where the Staff will direct you to your assigned staging location. Please keep moving until 

you reach your assigned staging location. If your group has multiple units, it is strongly suggested that you meet 

at an off site location of your choice to get your group together before entering the staging area. This will 

greatly simplify your staging process and work well for both you and the EVVP Staff. Once in place, you will 

be directed regarding your start in the parade. 

I have made reservations at Mimi's restaurant for lunch. I told them we would arrive about 12:30pm. Mimi's is 

located at 1250 S. Alma School Rd. Mesa AZ. That will be on the SW corner of Alma School and Southern. 

This is the same place we had lunch last year.  

The weather will be perfect top down temperature! 
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        CALENDAR  OF  EVENTS 
 

2018 
 

Nov 4
th

 Ice Cream Fling  2pm 
Joe and Bernice’s home 

1083 N Val Vista Road AJ 85119 
 

Nov 10
th

 Car Show Courtyard Towers 
Contact Steve Nissle 480 226-6883 

 

Nov12th Mesa Veterans Parade 
 

November 15th  General Meeting 7:00 pm, 
Citadel Community Center, 

444 S Higley Rd, Mesa 
(SW corner Broadway & Higley) 
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Happy Birthday! 
 

November 
11/8 Duane Daley 

11/12 Ruthann Elms 
11/18 Marcia Taillefer 

11/26 Bill Leslie 

  
  
  
                  

  
        
 

 Newsletter Notes… 
 
Next newsletter December 2018…please send your photos, articles, recipes and “cool stuff” to Steve 
Nissle     stevenissle@gmail.com 
 
       
 
          
 
        
 



 

 
 

 
 
Welcome to our newest members! Frank  Ross and his wife, Suk Hi  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Here’s the recipe for Ken’s window 

cleaner 

 

¼ cup Vinegar (white) 

¼ cup Isopropyl alcohol 

2 tablespoons corn starch 

2 cups hot water 

Combine all the ingredients in a 

spray bottle and shake well. Go for 

it! 

Shake it up every time you use it.  

 

The corn starch is what makes it 

streak free! 
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October meeting minutes 
 

The meeting was opened at 7:00 by Club President Ken Henry with the Pledge of Allegiance to 

the Flag . There were 18 members (which included one new member) and 2 guests present. 

New member is Frank Ross and his wife, Suk Hi, who lives in Litchfield Park, AZ. He moved 

there in July from Las Vegas, NV and has a 1923 Runabout. Guests were Alan & Cathy 

Munroe (friends of Bill & Kae Allen) who live in Maine, winter in Florida, and are members of 

a Thunderbird Club in each state. In fact, Alan bought a 1957 Thunderbird from Bill's neighbor 

during his Arizona visit! We were also happy to welcome back our WA snowbirds, Larry & 

Sandy hart. 

  Administrative 

- The   Treasurer's Report -  short and sweet report by Dave. No expenditures, no income! 

     - The Vice President's Report - Not much to report from Tom either. He will be sending out 

the food list in the next Newsletter. 

      - The   Sunshine Report - Jan had a busier month. Get-well cards to Pat & Becky, Sympathy 

card to Dave, and Thinking of You card to  

Ruthie. 

       - The Newsletter Report -  Steve is looking for articles and recipes. 

Events attended since our last meeting 

-   October 7th - Ice Cream Social - at Andy's Frozen Custard, 4324 E Southern Ave. in Mesa.       

         Prior scheduled Events update 

        - October 27th - Usery Mountain Park Picnic. Same place as last year. $6.00 entry fee and 

hours are 10AM to 2PM. Chuck wagon will be there for the main menu but side dishes and 

desserts are welcomed. No entertainment scheduled so bring fun games - corn throw and frying 

pan will be there. (Thank you Ruthie for reserving the date) 

Events information and updates 

        - November 4th - Ice Cream Social -  Joe & Bernice have offered to have an ice cream and 

dessert gathering at their house. They weren't at the meeting as still traveling in MO and NM 

but imagine it will begin at 2:00. Stay tuned for a reminder. 
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        - November 10th - Car Show at Courtyard Towers (22 Robson N). 10AM until Noon. 

Lunch will be served. Room for 5 more cars. Contact Steve Nissle for further info. ALSO, new 

info may be  forthcoming for the evening of Nov. 10th so don't make plans and be on the 

lookout for more details 1f60a.png ¬ 

        - November 12th - Veteran's Day Parade in Mesa. 12-15 cars will probably attend and 

some will carry veterans. Lunch will be at Mimi's (same as last year). Staging area and time to 

meet will be sent out before the date. 

       - November 15th - General Meeting. ALERT! This is one meeting you'll not want to miss. 

Jeff is preparing a presentation from the Covered Bridge tour in Indiana which was attended by 

10 of our members.  You name it, he was there with his camera documenting the 5-day 

tour with photos, videos, go-pro, etc. of over 30 covered bridges and the 80 Model-Ts there in 

attendance. 

     - December 1st - AJ Light Parade. Meet at the Allen's before the parade for a pot luck dinner 

and return to their house afterwards for hot cider, cocoa and dessert. And if it is as hot as it was 

last year, cold drinks will be available. Times will be announced at the Nov meeting. 

     - December 2nd - Ice Cream Social. TBD although Bahama Mama's was suggested (on the 

corner of Signal Butte & Baseline). Stay tuned.... 

     - December 8th or 9th - Christmas Party - Still TBD. Stay tuned for place and time. Also a 

determination on contributing clothing and money for the homeless, plus toys for tots.  

New Event information 

     - January 19, 2019 - Ladies Tea at Sandy Hart's. Information at a later date. 

Old/New Business to discuss     

     - February 17-22, 2019 - is the Model-T Club Meeting and Tour in Sierra Vista. Since a 

number of club members have signed up already, and February 23rd  is the Lost Dutchman 

Days Parade, the usual poker run and lunch after the parade will be held at a later date. It will be 

up to members who will still be in the AJ area for the parade to speak up if they want to still 

participate in the parade. 

     - March 22nd-24th - Deadhorse Ranch. Same goes for those wanting to go there again. 

Speak up. 

Future Event Ideas  



         - Oct. 19th- Dec. 29th) - No discussion on this but there is a traveling exhibit of artwork 

by President G.W. Bush a the Arizona Historical Society's Arizona Heritage Center at Papago 

Park. More information at PortraitsofCourageAZ.org.  

- Museum of the West - Austin had read about it. 48,000 sq.ft. Will look into it further. 

         - March 7th/8th - Antique Planes in Casa Grande.   

         - March 9th - Tractor Show 

         - April 6th - BOX O RANCH, south of Florence. We have been invited to attend a car 

show and lunch. We have been looking for a long drive and this would be a good one. A trouble 

trailer will follow us (although we won't need it!) 

Entertainment  

     -   Refreshments - Terrific sandwiches and dessert brought by the Conlons  

     -   Presentation - None this month but don't forget the presentation scheduled for November. 

     -  50/50 Raffle -  $31.00 in the Pot and half went to Cher.  

Adjournment - at 8:40PM followed by 20 minutes of chit-chat.  

 

 Submitted by   Kae Allen, Club Secretary 

 

 

 
         

   

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                 

Request from Dennis Carrier of Okland Construction  
               

I would like to have at least 3 or more Model T’s come to Okland Construction Company on November 15 

at 1700 North McClintock dr. Tempe.  Be there before 2:30 for set up.  The party is from 4:30 to 8:00 with 

FREE catered food and an OPEAN BAR.  The band sets up there stage at 4:30 that is why they want the cars 

there early.  They are celebrating a 100 years in business.  Contact Dennis Carrier Jr at 480-695-1031 or Dennis 

Carrier SR at 602-617-6877 for more information. 

.............................................................................................. 
 
Members note: this is our monthly general meeting time 
        
 

Heh!  

Need some help with your T? Let us know and we’ll schedule a clinic for you! 

Ken Henry 

480-839-1716 



 

 

Covered Bridge Tour… the full presentation at our next meeting! 
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What a great time we had at User Mountain Park! It was our annual picnic, the weather was perfect although it was a little 

warm on the drive home. As usual everyone pitched in with delicious food and drinks. 
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Thank you to the Citadel Senior Living for  
allowing us to meet at their facility…  
 
The Citadel 
444 South Higley Rd 
Mesa AZ  85206 
(480) 832-7600 
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